
 

 

 

Information Resilience and Transparency
 
Please ask for: Kelly Leeson
FOI Reference: 9528249
Phone: +443000415985
Email: 
kcc.information@email.icasework.com
Date: 21 October 2019

 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,

Freedom of Information Act 2000
 
Thank you for your request for information made under the Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) 2000, relating to Kent Test results. Please see the response provided below: 

We cannot provide you with a list of postcodes of children offered places at Dartford 
Grammar School for 2018 and 2019 and a list showing numbers of children listed under 
each postcode for this timeframe as this would unlawfully disclose their personal 
information and we would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 2018. Therefore, we 
are relying upon the exemption in section 40 of the FOI Act to withhold this information, 
on the grounds that it is personal information. 

If you are unhappy with this response, and believe KCC has not complied with 
legislation, you have 40 working days from the date of this response to ask for a review. 
You can do this by following our complaints process; details can be found at this 
link https://www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/contact-us/complaints-and-
feedback#tab-9 on our website. Please quote reference 9528249.
 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you can appeal to the Information 
Commissioner, who oversees compliance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
Details of what you need to do, should you wish to pursue this course of action, are 
available from the Information Commissioner’s website http://ico.org.uk/concerns

 

Yours sincerely

 
Kelly Leeson

Information Access Officer 
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